
From: Edward Adair
To: Kourtney Romine
Cc: letstalkjp2004@yahoo.com
Subject: Order vacating & continuing hearing, Snake River Oil and Gas,llc
Date: Monday, March 23, 2020 07:21:35 PM

Idaho Department of Lands      
Attn: Mick Thomas
300N 6th Street, Suite 103
PO Box83720
Boise, Idaho

Dear Sir:

In regard to the above subject, I am very much surprised that you have found it necessary to continue the public’s
deadline for placing such objections and responses etc to the same date.  This appears to be a tactic to eliminate
objections by the public who are now concerned with more and greater issues then being forced to respond to who
knows what and when a new date requesting a spacing order will be reset.  I’m sure you are well aware that a
pending recession the COVED 19 has caused and not the least that the virus has put on the Oil and Gas Industry to
be in a Non-Profitable position thus delaying any opening of new wells or delivery.  The recession will most likely
force many fracking oil and natural gas operators to bankruptcy, a situation which is all too familiar to the citizens
of the State of Idaho.

A responsible public servant response will be to wait and see just who will be the next snake river company and
when,, if ever, profitability, will rise to the need to request a spacing order.  I’m sure your some 400 residents would
appreciate your request for objections to be much more acceptable if you set the date for comments within a
reasonable time closer to your notice for a new prehearing and hearing date.

Sincerely,  Edward Adair

s

Docket No. CC-2020-OGR-01-001

mailto:eadair2900@gmail.com
mailto:kromine@idl.idaho.gov
mailto:letstalkjp2004@yahoo.com

